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ICC-LABC ANNUAL BANQUET MEETING MINUTES 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S BUSINESS MEETING 

 
JANUARY 9, 2010 

7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
Rio Hondo Country Club 

Downey, CA 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER. The President of the Chapter, Mr. Roy Itani asked 
attendees to find their seats for dinner.  Roy introduces Master of 
Ceremony Mr. Raj Patel, Superintendent of Building and Safety, Los 
Angeles County Department of Public Works. Vice President George 
Chavez led the audience in the pledge of allegiance. 

 
2.  INTRODUCTION OF SPECIAL GUESTS, PAST PRESIDENTS, AND 

CURRECT BOARD:  
 
 
                                           

Mr. Raj Patel introduced special guests 

 Mr. Richard Weiland, CEO of ICC 

 Mr. Stephan Keifer, CALBO president 

 Mr. Chuck Ramani, ICC IAS president.  
 
Past Presidents were then introduced. 

 Mr. Don Wolfe, County of Los Angeles (1988),  

 Mr. Larry Bruger, City of Long Beach (1994) 

 Mr. Stuart Tom, City of Glendale (2004 and 2005),  

 Mr. Felipe Segova, City of Torrance (2006),  

 Mr.Craig Johnson, City of Culver City (2007).  
 
 
Following that, the current Board was then introduced.  

 Mr. Roy Itani, County of Los Angeles, President;  

 Mr. George Chavez, City of Beverly Hills, Vice President 

 Mr. Neville Periera, City of Pasadena, 2nd Vice President  

 Mr. Truong Hyunh, City of Long Beach, Treasurer  

 Mr. Victor Cuevas, City of Los Angeles, Secretary 
 
 

3. RAFFLE DRAWING ACTIVITIES AND DINNER.  At this time, some raffle 
drawing activities were held followed by dinner.                                              
Hawaiian Dancers were welcomed; hula dancers performed while the 
audience participated in the dancing activities. 
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4. HAWAIIAN DANCE CONCLUDED, and followed by more raffling by Mr. 
Raj Patel, Banquet MC.  

 
5. A SPECIAL THANK YOU FOR THE BANQUET SPONSORS. Mr. Patel 

thanked the sponsors for the banquet. Those named were: 
 

 JAS Pacific 

 Interwest Consulting Group 

 ICC Evaluation Service 

 Transtech consulting 
 

6. GOLF AWARDS PRESENTATIONS. Golf Awards were presented at this 
time for Third, second, and first place foursomes. Pictures were taken with 
the Vice President, Mr. George Chavez. Awards were also presented for 
closet to the pin, for the longest drive, and for the “Should have gone 
fishing instead”.  

 
7. AWARDS OF APPRECIATION. Awards were given to: 

 

 Linda Haines, City of Downey, for Organizing the event 

 Addison Smith, JAS Pacific, and the City of Downey, for organizing the 
golf tournament 

 
8. TOKENS OF APPRECIATION AWARDS. Tokens of appreciation awards 

were presented to the committee chairs that will continue their position. 
Recipients of these awards were: 

 Ewa O’Neal- Disabled Access Chair- City of Los Angeles 
 Jesse De Anda- Inspection Committee Chair – City of Beverly Hills 

Addison Smith- Public Relations Committee Chair- JAS Pacific  (this 
committee work has been combined with the Administration Committee for 
2010 

 
 

9. AWARDS OF APPRECIATION FOR COMMITTEE CHAIRS RETIRING 
THEIR POSTION: Handed out to the following committee chairs: 

 Chon Cervantes- Administration Committee Chair 

 Steve Lam –Structural Code Committee Chair 

 Stuart Tom- Fire and Life-Safety Committee Chair – 
City of Glendale (will remain as advisor to the 
Committee). 

 
 

10.  SPECIAL AWARD OF APPRECIATION: Mr. Jesse De anda, City of 
Beverly Hills, received this award for his hard work and commitment 
involved in working on the development, coordination, and getting the new 
chapter’s website running. 
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11. HONORARY MEMBER AWARD: was given to Mr. Steve Ikkanda- JAS 

Pacific- for his many years of service and ongoing commitment to the Los 
Angeles Basin Chapter.  Mr. Ikkanda’s illustrious career summary was 
read before the audience along with to a standing ovation from the 
attendees. 

  
12 INSTALLATION OF THE NEW BOARD MEMBERS. Mr. Richard 

Weiland, CEO of ICC, gave introductory remarks and proceeded to swear 
in the new incoming officers for the 2010 year. 

 
 Mazen Dudar, County of Los Angeles, Secretary 
 Victor Cuevas, City of Los Angeles, Treasurer 
 Truong Huynh, City of Long Beach, 2nd Vice President 
 Neville Pereira, City of Pasadena, Vice President 
 George Chavez, City of Beverly Hills, President 
 

 
13 OUTGOING PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE. Roy Itani gave his outgoing 

president’s message. He thanked his fellow board members and the 
chapter for their support and involvement throughout the year and wished 
the new board success in continuing the excellence that the chapter has 
been known for. 

 
14 INCOMING PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE. George Chavez spoke of the 

various activities he pleaded to pursue during his term. He thanked the 
out-going president for his support and his active role during this past 
year. 

 
15 CLOSING REMARK. Mr. Chavez and Mr. Patel gave closing remarks and 

thanked the members and their family for their continued support of the 
goals of the chapter. 

 
16 ADJOURNMENT. Banquet was adjourned at approximately 9:20 p.m. 

 


